
Item #2, 2023 Vaughan Transportation Plan 

May 3rd, 2023 

Dear Mayor, Councillors and Regional Councillors, 

Reading through the overview of the 2023 Vaughan Transportation plan, summary of the future 
transportation network, noted, a road running parallel east side of Weston Road, to King 
Vaughan Road.  From my understanding, this illustration shows it going through potentially 
environmentally sensitive lands (understand future EA will be done), coming out onto an 
already busy road, and across from the homes of existing residents on the north side of King 
Vaughan Road, as well as Residents South of King Vaughan Rd and east of Weston Road. 

I ask that this section of road be removed/excluded before Council approves in principle the 
2023 Vaughan Transportation Plan.  As it stands, please do not use this to set the direction for 
the City’s future transportation plan or use it to incorporate into the City’s Official Plan, until 
amended. 

Would the existing road area become traffic chaos, if the concept road was left as proposed so 
close to an existing intersection (Weston Rd/King Vaughan Rd)?  Thereby defeating the 
objective – providing Residents and Businesses a high quality and sustainable choice.   

Should developing a quality future be at the expense of existing Residents?   Please remove the 
road running parallel on the East side of Weston Road, exiting onto King Vaughan Road, as 
shown on Maps 1 and 2 of Recommended 2051 Network/Implementation, before Council 
approves in principle the 2023 Vaughan Transportation Plan.   

Thank you for considering my comments. 

Respectfully, 

Alexandra Ney 
Resident of King Vaughan Road 
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